MINUTES OF THE 

PLANNING AND ZONING REGULATION SUBCOMMITTEE

HELD TUESDAY, JUNE 3, 2014 AT 6:30 P.M.

AT THE CITY HALL AUDITORIUM, 110 RIVER STREET, MILFORD

The meeting of the Regulation Subcommittee was called to order at 6:33 p.m.
Present:  John Grant,Chair; Jeanne Cervin, Benjamin Gettinger,  Carl Moore, Jim Quish, Joseph Griffith, Stephen Harris, David Sulkis,
Chairman Grant:   Thought the priority should be making a determination on the Marijuana discussion.
Mr. Sulkis presented a map of Milford that was color coded to indicate schools and playgrounds 300 feet from those properties and ID and Commercial zones where dispensaries and growth facilities are allowed.

Discussion continued as to establishing a distance requirement from schools and playgrounds and the location of a marijuana dispensary and growth facility..
John had submitted to David and Ben Gettinger his suggestion for the zoning regulation of the [marijuana] dispensary (Medical). 
Dispensaries will be allowed in all the CDD zones, including the MCDD, as well as the ID, IL, but not in the SCD.  

Applications for dispensaries and growth facilities will be by Special Permit.

John noted Stephen had submitted a new list of suggested Zoning Regulation Changes by section.  

Joe noted the building code is regulated by State Statute.  Zoning regulations may be contrary to State Statute.  

Joe Griffith referred to Sec. 5.8 and stated that FEMA standards would be complied with through the Building Dept. as well as the Zoning Regulations.  The building code complies with the FEMA standards and is sometimes more stringent.  

John asked the committee members to email their suggested regulation changes and to be specific about what they want to change and give a reason for the requested change.  He will also ask the entire Board to do the same. 

Stephen said waivers of the regulations were not permitted for parking and buffers according to McKenzie v. Monroe.  
John established that the committee will meet monthly.  David will write up a proposed Marijuana Dispensaries and Producers section for the zoning regulations which he will submit to the Chairman; the Subcommittee and upon approval, to the Planning and Zoning Board.  

The meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

____________________________

Phyllis Leggett, Board Clerk
